Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on September 20, 2022
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230

Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher (arrived at 4:40 P.M.)

Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee

William Foster



Member – Prudential Committee


Pete Marks




Superintendent


Cynthia Ullrich



District Clerk

Guests in attendance:

Crispin Tresp (departed at 5:10 P.M.)


Butternut Ski

The meeting was called to order at 4:30 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of September 6, 2022.

WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the September 6, 2022 meeting.  WF seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Crispin Tresp addressed the board with interest in connecting Butternut Ski to the district water line for potable water.  He will return with figures pertaining to water demand.  CU will email CT with district meeting dates.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM stated that it’s been a crazy week.  Construction taking place on the Berkshire Heights Road caused a break in the water line, a broken water line at 49 East Street (Keefner) was repaired.  A water sample at Timberlyn Heights had a total Chloroform “hit”.  All three resamples came back fine.  Currently working on the Christian Hill culvert project.    
Financial Report:
CU submitted a report of miscellaneous revenue for the last several years along with the following warrants:
Warrant #10 dated 9/9/2022, in the amount of $16,717.73
Warrant #11 dated 9/16/2022, in the amount of $48,017.64

New Business:
CU requested unused employee vacation days from the last fiscal year be carried over to the current fiscal year.
WB made a motion to allow employees to carryover unused vacation days from the last fiscal year.  WF seconded the motion.  Motion passed with a unanimous vote.

Old Business:
The board had a brief discussion regarding an email from Claudia Shapiro pertaining to the Koladza Airport.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:45 PM.
Respectfully Submitted,
Cynthia Ullrich

District Clerk

